February 7, 2023
Written Proponent Testimony

HB2236 Parents’ Right Bill

Thank you for taking my testimony in regards to HB 2236. | write to you as a father in support of this bill
which states, “every parent of a child in this state has a right to direct the education, upbringing and
moral or religious training of their child.”

Many Kansas schools have recently become breeding grounds for harmful materials and degenerative
curriculums forced on our children. When parents like myself have objected to DEI, CRT, Queer Theory,
“Project Lit” literature and transgender ideology taught to children as young as primary school, we have
been ignored or lied to by administrators and faculty until we finally have had to pull our kids from the
schools. This is not right. I urge the Legislature to pass HB 2236 as it is written, and protect families and
children from the unions and activists currently sabotaging our education system.

Sincerely,
Tim McCabe

Lenexa




